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Additional safety measures needed
Crash that killed Air Force pilot should spur officials to study pedestrian safety.
Tragic is the only way to describe the death of Air Force Lt. Col. Mark C. Jennings of Cherry Hill. The 44-year-old Air Force veteran, who piloted an F-16 fighter jet in the Iraq war lost his life Monday not in battle, but while simply trimming a tree on his front lawn.
Jennings' front lawn happens to face busy Route 70 in the Erlton neighborhood, where homes and small businesses sit close to the fast-moving state highway.
Around 10 a.m. Monday, a 2006 Pontiac GTO driven by 41-year-old Stephen Moffa, also of Cherry Hill, went veering off of Route 70 at a high rate of speed, according to witnesses. Moffa's car slammed into a utility pole and into Jennings, who was thrown some 200 feet through the air. Moffa also was killed in the accident, which is still under investigation.
An accident like this ought to give officials pause. As random as it was in nature, there must be steps that can be taken to further protect residents and pedestrians along Route 70 and other major roads.
Just this week, Sustainable Cherry Hill, an organization that promotes clean energy and waste reduction in the township, formed a 10-person task force to look at traffic congestion in the township. They want to find ways to make Cherry Hill a safer place to walk and bike. They also want to find ways to get more cars off the road.
The panel must also look closely at safety measures, particularly where Cherry Hill's busiest roads, such as Route 70, Route 38, Haddonfield Road, Kings Highway, etc. are flanked by residences.
What caused Moffa to speed up and swerve off the road Monday may be something that a reduced speed limit or additional signage would never have prevented.
But most Erlton residents, particularly those who live right on Route 70, would surely agree that the dangerous stretch of Route 70 could somehow be safer and more pedestrian friendly. Residents elsewhere in the township who live along major roads probably feel the same way.
Cherry Hill is one of the most congested communities in South Jersey. It is also one of the most populous. The township should continually be looking for new ways to safeguard residents, particularly kids, from all the traffic.
